TOWN OF EMPIRE

30 East Park Avenue –P.O. Box 100 Empire CO 80438-0100 303/569-2978 = 303/569-2282 fax



August 2019

OHV USE: The Town has received a complaint about the currently allowable use of off road vehicles within the Town limits. The Person submitting the complaint has asked the town to consider repealing Ordinance 231, which allows the use of off road vehicles in Town. The Empire Planning Commission is currently reviewing Ordinance 231, which allows the use of Off Highway Vehicles in Town limits. If you have any comments in regard to this ordinance, please submit them in writing to:

Town of Empire PO Box 100 Empire, Co 80438

Or email at:

Mayor@empirecolorado.us

Reminder from the Police

Department: The Empire Police Department would like to remind the community to lock up their vehicles and personal belongings. We have had a number of items stolen, from unlocked cars and unsecured property. Please help keep your belongings safe.

Bears: There are bears in Town already this year. Please remember to use bear proof garbage cans, put the bear bars on the dumpsters and put out residential trash as close to pick up time as practical. They have been in garbage practically every night!!!

Empire Board of Trustees meets on the third Tuesday of the month.

Planning Commission meets on the last Wednesday.